

Fortrose and Rosemarkie Community Council



Minutes of Meeting

Wednesday October 14th 7pm zoom.

1. Welcome and Apologies

Present: Anne Phillips (AP), Susan Pringle(SP), Lucy Tonkin(LT)
Trish Wilson (TW) by email submission

Apologies: J Barclay

In attendance : Paul Pritchard (PP) , Ann Jefferson (AJ)

2 Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the August interim meeting were approved.
Proposed AP/Seconded SP

3 Matters Arising (not covered elsewhere)

PPE for Fortrose Academy and Avodh primary has been sourced.

Co Options

AP introduced Paul and Ann and asked them to give a brief talk about themselves.
TW had sent her vote in by email favour of the cooptions. All agreed.

4. Correspondence and Points from the Public

4.1 Remembrance Day

There will not be a parade this year to comply with Covid Guidance, a simple wreath laying ceremony will take place On Wednesday 11th November

5. Police Report

No reports sent from Police Scotland'
AP had contacted J Murphy for an update no new issues recorded.

6. Treasurer's Report.

Signatories have still not been changed but former treasurer chasing B o S

Total £5258.95 which includes surplus from Highland Cathedral book and Discretionary grant for help groups.

7.Planning

Query raised about driveway and removal of wall on High street opposite entrance to St Andrew's Walk.

8. Licensing

No notifications received.

9 Common Good

9.1 Fortrose Campsite Lease

No word re referral to Sherriff

10. Community Issues

10.1 Consultation on Parking Proposals

AP to ask S Manning HC for closing date for feedback.

10.2 Safety of A9 Munlochy Junction

AP has circulated a report from Transport Scotland workshop day which resulted in setting out parameters for consultation. HC Cllr G Adams has put forward an emergency request for 50mph to be extended from Kessock bridge past Munlochy Junction to Tore, because it will be some time before any permanent improvements will be made. F&RCC supports this .

10.3 20's Plenty

Meeting in Stockholm of world representatives agreed 20mph/30km should be the mandated best practice. AP to contact other CC's about speed limits in villages.

10.4 Dirtbike Track

No longer being progressed.

11. Black Isle Community Meetings

The meetings are now fortnightly. AP circulated the resilience strategy formulated from the survey sent out by the Black Isle Partnership (BIP) Strategy body will be made up from reps of all interested community organisations. Through BIP communities had been able to source funding for Community Larders/sharing sheds.

12. AOCB None

Next Meeting

The next meeting of FRCC will be held by zoom on Wednesday 11th November 2020 1900.

